
Middleton Tyas & Moulton Village News 
No 506 Dec 19 & Jan 20	
Claiming Dates:  
6th Dec Festive Supper 
8th Dec Advent Carol Service 
10th Dec Wreath Making MH 
17th Dec Carols around the tree 
19th Dec Musicality Ladies Choir 
24th Dec Crib Service 
18th Jan 12-1:30 Soup and Cake MH 
7th Mar 10am - 12 Scones & Tea MH 
4th Apr 11am -12:30pm Grand National 
Bacon butty MH 
16th May 2020 - Moulton Plant Sale   
Editor’s Note 
If you would like anything in future 
editions please send to Craig Jones 
mtmvillagenews@hotmail.com 
The cut off dates for entries into the 
Village news are: 
20th January for February’s issue 
20th February for March’s issue 
20th April for May’s issue 
20th May for June’s issue 
20th June for Jul & Aug Issue 
________________________ 
St Michael’s Majors. 
Due to the Election we have had to 
change the date of the party to Monday 
16th. 3-5 in the Memorial Hall as usual. 
Please let one of know if you need 
transport either to the hall or home 
afterwards. Look forward to seeing you 
then. Sara. 
Open Gardens 2020 
This is to all you keen gardeners of 
whom there are many in the village. 
Would you be happy to open your 
garden to the public in 2020? If you 
would, please contact either Diana 
377641 or Jean 377868 with your name 
and address and which month would be 
most suitable to you. All money raised 
will go towards Church funds. Our last 
open gardens was in June 2017 
_____________________________ 
A concert by Richmondshire Choral 
Society of Beethoven’s Mass in C, 
Bruckner’s Te Deum and Franck’s 
setting of Psalm 150.  Saturday 7 
December 7.30pm, St Mary's Church, 
Richmond,  Conducted by Peter 
Stallworthy, Andrew Christer, organ and 
soloists from the Royal Northern 
College of Music Tickets £12 from choir 
members, Castle Hill Books, Neeps & 
Tatties and The Gallery, Finkle St, 
Richmond or online from 
richchoral.org.uk. Young adults 16 – 25 
online £3 (otherwise £12) Under 16 
free.  Further information online or 
01325 374112 

Moulton Matters 
Books in the Moulton Book Stop 
The sale of books, produce, DVDs and CDs in the bus shelter during 
October  raised £53.27, thank you to all our supporters. All books, 
DVDs and CDs are priced at 50p.  Good quality fiction books are 
always welcome.  Please leave them on the benches in the bus 
shelter.  All proceeds will go towards Moulton Village Association 
funds. 
 

Community Speed Watch 
A number of locations on Scurragh House Lane have been identified 
as being suitable for the Speed Watch.  Training will take place once 
NYCC Police resources are available.   Please contact John Gentry if 
you wish to join the scheme.   
 

Village Notice Board 
The renovation of the notice board is now complete, using the 
remainder of the prize from the Best Kept Village 
Competition.   Thanks to Deryck Bladen for his work and also to Chris 
and Deryck for their donation of a new name plate for the board.  
 

Moulton Pop Up Choir 
The choir will perform at the Black Bull on Monday 23 December.  If 
you would like to join for some fun and have not already made contact 
just come along to the first practice on Tuesday 26 November at 7 pm 
in St Andrew’s Church. 
 

Church Cleaning: 
Thanks to all who have volunteered to clean St Andrew’s. 
December: Mrs S Jones 
January: Mr & Mrs Gentry 

______________________________________________ 
2020 VISION… AND BEYOND 

I am organising an event in the Memorial Hall, for the evening of 7th 
Feb 2020, when an illustrated talk will be given by a speaker from The 
Auckland Project (a charity based in nearby Bishop Auckland). It will 
include the origins, current attractions, and the future plans and 
developments of this exciting Project. Jonathan Ruffer, 
multimillionaire, philanthropist, art lover, man of Faith, first came to 
local attention when, in 2012, he saved for the nation, twelve 
important C17 paintings by the Spanish artist Zurbaran. He also 
saved Auckland Castle, once the Palace (with throne room) of the 
powerful Prince Bishops of old, and in which these paintings hung. 
 

In 2015 Jonathan Ruffer brought to Bishop Auckland the unique 
outdoor spectacle of ‘Kynren’; an epic tale of North East England over 
the centuries. Performed to a crowd of 8000, and initially led by the 
noted French group ‘Puy du Fou’, it has subsequently been staged 
annually by a local cast and crew of over 1000.  I’m sure we’ll all be 
fascinated to learn much more about the Auckland Project, and of the 
founder himself-  what he has done, and what he fully intends to do 
for his community, and how he is putting Bishop Auckland firmly on 
the map.  
 

On my most recent visit up the newly built Auckland Tower in the 
Market Place, then into the Mining Art Gallery close by (showing the 
work of the Pitman Painters), an employee spoke with genuine 
warmth and sincerity, telling me “Mr Ruffer? He’s the real deal…”. 
That says a lot.  Entry tickets £7- ticket includes a pre-talk glass of 
wine and nibbles, served from 7pm in the Memorial Hall.  Talk begins 
at 7:30pm.   Tickets can be purchased from the village shop from 7th 
December 2019, or directly from myself (Susan- Tel: 377600). Please 
note, ticket numbers are limited.  Profits will go to help Middleton 



Tyas Community Shop. 

MIDDLETON TYAS VILLAGE SHOP 
MON-FRI: 8AM – 2PM   FRI EVE: 5PM-7PM   SAT: 8.30AM-1PM 

TEL: 01325 377198  EMAIL: MTVILLAGESHOP@GMAIL.COM 
 

OPEN CHRISTMAS EVE 
CLOSED CHRISTMAS DAY AND BOXING DAY 

OPEN AS USUAL FRI 27-SAT 29 
CLOSED NEW YEAR’S DAY 

 
 
And lo ,	they	saw	the	Memorial	Hall	donate	proceeds	from	their	annual	quiz	to	the	Shop,	and	the	Shop	was	
ever	so	grateful	to	the	Hall.		This	money	will	go	into	our	capital	account,	which	holds	funds	to	replace	or	fix	
dodgy	equipment	which	we	haven’t	been	able	to	top	up	with	the	Big	Breakfast	this	year.		Thanks	too	to	all	
who	donated	raffle	prizes	and	who	came	–	even	the	winners.			
	
Thanks once	again	to	those	people	who	gave	their	time	to	help	us	count	stock.		This	really	is	valuable	help	
as	we	have	a	lot	of	stock	packed	into	our	tiny	shop.		And	talking	of	tiny	shops,	do	think	of	us	this	Christmas	
as	the	likes	of	Amazon	and	Sainsburys	makes	squillions.			
	
Our 	Christmas	stock	will	be	in	very	soon	and	we	will	be	taking	orders	for	veg	from	Carricks	too.		Also	if	you	
like	our	petit	pains	and	croissants,	why	not	order	some	frozen	ones	from	us	to	pop	in	the	oven	Christmas	
morning.			
	
Get	a	bottle	or	two	of	Yorkshire	beer	or	cider	in,	or	some	Wensleydale	cheese	to	go	with	your	Christmas	
cake	(I	hear	that’s	a	Yorkshire	thing).	 	We	can	get	 in	Wensleydale	and	cranberry,	or	apricot,	or	ginger	or	
just	plain	old.		The	real	thing	from	the	Wensleydale	dairy,	and	we	sell	it	a	lot	less	than	farm	shops	do!	
	
Don’t	 forget	we	have	 gluten	 free	options	 too	 if	 you	or	 your	 guests	 have	 issues.	 	 Pastry	mix,	 bread	mix,	
pancake	mix,	or	stuffing	or	brownies.	
	
Also 	coming	very	soon,	if	it	isn’t	in	the	shop	already,	is	our	Christmas	raffle.		For	£1	a	ticket	you	could	win	
either	one	of	two	hampers	or	a	gorgeous	Christmas	cake	made	and	donated	by	Mary	Parvin.	 	First	ticket	
picked	gets	the	choice	and	so	on.			
	
We’re doing	the create	your	own	hamper	again	this	year	-	for	£3	we’ll	provide	the	basket	and	the	talented	
Mrs	Croft	will	wrap	it	beautifully	once	you’ve	filled	it	with	whatever	goodies	you	want	from	the	shop.			
	
Also Christmas	welcome	rings	and	table	decorations are	back,	at	the	amazing	price	of	£25,	made	to	order	
by	another	 talented	 lady	 in	 the	village.	 	These	 looked	absolutely	 fabulous	 (darling)	 last	year	and	Clare	 is	
donating	the	initial	£5	deposit	to	the	shop.		Order	forms	are	available	now	in	the	shop.			

	
We	wish	everyone	a	very	merry	Christmas	and	a	happy	and	healthy	2020!	

Thank	you	to	everyone	who	supported	us	during	2019.	
____________________________________________________________________ 

Thank you everyone for all your cards, good wishes and contributions towards my leaving present.  I was 
overwhelmed by your generosity and the ‘surprise party’ at the Shoulder of Mutton on Friday evening 
following the closure of the Post Office to the public. 
 
The cake was amazing – special thanks to Leanne and Catherine.  The bouquet of flowers was absolutely 
stunning and thankfully I remembered to give them fresh water regularly! 
 
Thanks also to Helen for all her hard work organising everything to make an unforgettable occasion. 
 
My sincere thanks to everyone.                   Dorothy Logan 



CHRISTMAS GOODIES 

AT MIDDLETON TYAS VILLAGE SHOP 

MONTY BOJANGLES CHOCCY SCOFFY TRUFFLES - £3.20 
Delicious	and	moreish,	these	cocoa	dusted	truffles	make	a	perfect	gift	for	the	sweet	tooth	in	your	life,	or	as	a	thank	you	
for	a	friend	or	colleague.		And	they’re	suitable	for	vegetarians.	
	

FARMHOUSE BISCUITS 12 DAYS OF CHRISTMAS TIN WITH CHOC CHIP 
COOKIES  
The	 perfect	 seasonal	 gift	 with	 a	 keeper	 of	 a	 tin.	 	 Crunchy	 biscuits	 studded	 with	 smooth,	 chocolately	 deliciousness.			
£3.90	
	

REGENCY SALTED CARAMEL BISCUITS - £2.25 
Also	from	Farmhouse	Biscuits	comes	these	scrumptious	biccies	packaged	in	a	luxurious	golden	pack.		They	follow	an	old	
family	recipe	and	are	a	gorgeous	addition	to	anyone’s	Christmas	pressie	pile.		Including	mine.		Ha.	
	

AND NOT FORGETTING SANTA – SANTA BISCUIT BOX – 92P 
Because	the	milk	you	 leave	out	for	old	Sants	may	be	a	bit	yucky	by	the	time	he	gets	to	your	chimney,	or	Dad’s	snuck	
down	and	drunk	the	whiskey	(purely	because	he’s	looking	out	for	Santa),	make	sure	his	cookies	are	still	fresh!		In	a	cute	
little	box	that	the	little	ones	can	address,	apparently	they	are	made	for	Santa	with	love	–	which	I	guess	means	they	don’t	
include	toe	nail	clippings	or	something.		I	dunno.	
	

DAN CAKE CHOCOLATE LOG- £2.30 
Who	doesn’t	like	a	nice	thick	brown	log	at	Christmas?		On	the	fire,	in	the	snowy	forest	with	a	beefy	woodsman	with	a	
big	tool	chopping	them	up.		Mmm.		I’ve	gone	a	little	dreamy	now…	
	

MRS DARLINGTON’S MINCEMEAT WITH BRANDY - £2.85 
Because	we	don’t	get	enough	alcohol	at	Christmas,	get	some	in	your	mince	pies	too!	
 

CHOCOLATE REINDEER 
So	much	better	than	reindeer	dipped	in	chocolate	are	these	foil	covered	chocolate	reindeer.	 	With	a	bell!	 	Ooh!	 	60p.		
Perfect	as	stocking	stuffers	or	for	nibbling	on	in	front	of	the	Queen’s	Speech.		Just	don’t	mention	Andrew…	
	

GNAW CHOCOLATE HOT SHOT WITH COFFEE LIQUEUR - £1.80 
When	all	 is	said,	done,	eaten,	opened,	 ignored,	sulked	about,	burnt,	 left,	and	you’re	sat	feeling	like	you’ll	never	move	
again,	get	someone	to	heat	up	some	milk	and	stir	in	a	hot	shot!		It’ll	make	an	alcoholic	hot	chocolate	to	sip,	sip,	think	
ooh	yum,	and	glug.	
	

AFTER DINNER MINTS 
To	help	everything	go	down	and	to	cure	that	sprout	breath,	enjoy	a	nice	after	dinner	mint.		We	will	be	stocking	Elizabeth	
Shaw	dark	chocolate	mint	creams	(heaven)	at	£3.10,	and	Beech’s	originally	named	After	Dinner	Mints,	at	£3.20.	
	

Middleton tyas bits and tins 
Back	in	stock	for	gifts	to	show	off	where	we	live,	aprons	(as	beautifully	modelled	by	Jude	and	Viv	on	Fridays),	t-towels,	
collector’s	tins,	mouse	mats,	mugs	and	I	think	that’s	it	because	I	didn’t	want	to	go	too	mad	with	the	ordering.		Mid	Tyas	
cushion	covers	were	a	step	too	far…	
	

STOCKING STUFFERS 
Starting	at	£1,	little	bags	and	boxes	to	stuff	in	their	stockings	to	hopefully	keep	them	occupied	for	five	minutes	before	
jumping	on	your	bed	screaming	‘it’s	Christmas’.		Gee,	husbands.		For	the	slightly	more	mature,	jars	filled	with	humbugs,	
lemon	sherbets	and	eclairs.			
	

MARK DENTON’S YORKSHIRE CALENDARS 
The	tongue	in	cheek	‘Its	Grim	Up	North’	and	the	normal,	both	featuring	beautiful	pics	of	our	county.		Especially	good	to	
give	those	Southerners	who	think	they	live	in	the	best	place.		No	mate,	we	do.	
	

YORKSHIRE BEER GIFT PACK 
A	three	pack	of	Yorkshire	beers	all	in	a	fab	gift	box.		Pick	your	beers	from	Yorkshire	Blackout	(or	just	try	walking	around	
our	village	at	night	for	the	same	effect),	Golden,	the	friendly	sounding	Monkman’s	Slaughter	or	stick	a	cider	in	there	to	
make	a	change.			
	

AND ALL THE REST 



Cranberry	 sauce,	 stuffing,	 beetroot,	 stollen,	 cards,	 Edwina’s	mince	pies,	 foil,	 pickled	onions,	Rennies,	wine,	 prosecco,	
anadin,	nurofen…	

 
 

ADVENT CAROL SERVICE 
 
 

PLEASE JOIN US ON 
SUNDAY 8TH DECEMBER AT 3PM 
FOR A SERVICE OF CAROLS AND 

READINGS TO CELEBRATE 
THE SEASON OF ADVENT 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

CRIB SERVICE 
 

Please join us at 4pm on 
Christmas Eve 

 
to tell  The Christmas Story 

by building our crib,  singing 
some well known carols with 
a few short readings as well 

 

CAROLS ROUND THE TREE 
 

Please 
Join us on 

Tuesday, 17th 
December to sing 

Carols around the tree, 
7pm. ( in the hall if the weather 

Is bad) . Mulled wine, mince pies 
And soft drinks in the hall afterwards. 

All proceeds 
after expenses 

will go to 
The Salvation Army 

 
 



 

 
SCHOOL NEWS 

Well, school has been very busy since we returned from the October half term holiday. 
Over at our Eppleby Forcett site some of the Preschool children went pumpkin picking recently and this 
sparked an interest in pumpkins. The children then looked at how they grow and then carved out the middle 
and made pumpkin gloop for a fabulous sensory experience. They also talked about Bonfire Night and the 
sounds the fireworks made before making their own rockets from card and paper.  In Reception, the children 
have enjoyed learning all about Diwali. They used coloured rice to make Rangoli patterns and made salt-
dough lamps. They have also been talking about the Guy Fawkes and they created a magnificent outdoor 
artwork using powder paint to represent the exploding fireworks.   The children have also enjoyed a "bedtime 
stories" session where they came along in their pyjamas to listen to stories whilst enjoying a warming cup of 
hot chocolate and biscuits before being given a book to go home with. 
 
In Year 1 the class have been celebrating Autumn in many different ways this week, from maths, to music, to 
artwork! They have also been looking at those responsible for the Gunpowder Plot and have made some 
amazing 'WANTED' posters!  Meanwhile in Year 2 they have continued their investigations into those 
responsible for the Gunpowder Plot and have done some very descriptive writing and have also produced 
some explosive chalk firework posters. 
 
Our Year 3 children have used their science knowledge of magnets and forces to design and make a 
magnetic game. They really enjoyed this topic and were eager to try out each others’ games. 
A very excited Year 4 went off to Robinwood for their residential trip where they got to experience new and 
exciting challenges such as canoeing and climbing, which gave them opportunity to grow in confidence, 
works as a team and discover new skills.  They have started their new text "Gulliver's Travels" and have 
been writing diary entries as if they were Gulliver and have also been developing their letter writing skills in 
anticipation of their new Pen Pal letters arriving from another school very soon! 
 

In Year 5 the children enjoyed an amazing Tudor banquet to celebrate all that they have learnt in History on 
Tudor food for the rich and poor. The food was delicious with the pork pies being the most popular! The 
children then worked to plan a banquet themselves by finding the lowest prices for the items they needed. In 
literacy they have been writing in the style of Tudor estate agents and have also begun creating 3D models 
of Tudor homes.  We have welcomed back our Year 6 children from their residential trip to East Barnby 
where they had the most amazing time canoeing, rock climbing, orienteering and river scrambling! Since their 
return they have been using figurative language to enhance descriptions in their written work. 
 
Superb work from our Cross Country runners who qualified for the Level 3 North Yorkshire School Games 
County Cross Country Finals which were held at a rather wet and muddy Dalby Forest. Isaac, Freya, Alex 
and Dylan all qualified through their local Level 2 School Games events, with only the top 8 from each district 
qualifying from each year group. There was some excellent racing against great runners from across the 
County. We are very proud of them all. A special mention to Dylan in Year 3 who came first for 
Richmondshire! Well done everyone! 
 

The whole school went dotty on Friday!! The children and staff were all encouraged to wear something sporty 
and spotty to raise money for Children in Need. They joined nutrition and fitness expert Joe Wicks via a live 
weblink to do a workout and we raised  
£290.80p for this very worthy cause. 
 
DON'T FORGET!! We have our wonderful Christmas Fair on Thursday 28th November, 6pm-8.30pm in the 
school hall at Middleton Tyas. All village residents are warmly invited to join us for some festive fun. 
 
The Friends are also hosting 2 wreath making workshops with Heather Roberts of Berry House Flowers. 
These are being held on Tuesday 10th December and Thursday 12th December, 7pm-9pm at Middleton 
Tyas in the school hall. The cost is £25 per person and includes refreshments. Places are limited so please 
don't miss out! You can book your place by ringing the school on 01325 377285 or 01325 718298 
 



Are you hosting a children's party? Are you concerned about single use plastic?  
Well, the Friends can help. They have put together an environmentally friendly party kit consisting of 36 
reusable plastic plates, cups and bowls, 2 jugs and 2 food platters which can be hired for your party. All they 
ask for is a donation to the Friends in line with what you would have spent on disposable items and for all 
items to be returned washed and clean ready for the next user. To hire the kit please message the Friends 
at friends@trinityefmt.dalesmat.org 
	

	

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ore-some Copper Belles WI 
November was the month of all things chocolate as we 
were joined once again by Master Chocolatier, Andrew 
Thwaite. Andrew talked us through the making of 
chocolate from the bean in the field to the chocolate we 
buy in the shops. We explored the different processes of 
the fermentation of the bitter cocoa tree seeds to the 
cocoa beans which are dried and roasted to the cocoa 
nibs or cocoa powder and butter extraction. It was 
interesting to learn about the fair-trade process in the 
growing and harvesting of the beans and the future 
sustainability of responsible production.  Andrew also 
introduced some of us to a ‘fourth’ type of chocolate 
alongside dark, milk and white. Ruby chocolate was 
introduced in 2017 by a Belgian–Swiss cocoa company 
and is produced from ruby cocoa beans.  How exactly it 
is made from these carefully selected beans is top 
secret, but you might have seen it in our shops last year 
coating the pink Kit Kats. 
 

As we reminisced about the chocolates and sweets of 
the past and the changes that have occurred, Andrew 
shared his thorough knowledge of the great 
confectionery families/companies of the North. He gave 
us a great insight into the history of the factories and the 
people that worked there sharing with us many stories 
about the chocolate workers and their confectionery 

	

	

	

Home	–	Made	Soup	and	Cake	

with	a	roll	and	butter	tea	or	coffee	

Guaranteed	to	warm	the	cockles	of	your	
heart!	

	

Saturday	18th	January	12noon-1.30pm	

in	the	Memorial	Hall	

	

Adults	£5,	Children	£2.50	pay	at	the	door	

Proceeds	in	aid	of	church	funds	



communities. 
Next month, is a wreath making fundraiser - an additional monthly event to raise funds for the Ore-some 
Copper Belles (tickets are required in advance for this event). A January post-Christmas cocktail 
masterclass is also scheduled on Friday 10 January (£10 fee required for members). Please see our 
email sent earlier this month for further details and sign up at December’s event (if attending) or by 
getting in touch at oresomecopperbelles@outlook.com 
 

If we don’t see you at the December’s wreath making, we hope that you have a very lovely Christmas 
and wish you all the best for 2020! 
 

“HOWZAT” 
How was that indeed? What a fantastic season of cricket for England, unfortunately our Rugby Union lads 
couldn’t quiet reach the finish line after a fantastic win over the All Blacks, missing out to the Springboks, our 
National Cricket team went all the way and lifted the 2019 Cricket World Cup Trophy and what a final it was!! 
I’ve got to say though that both Rugby and Cricket teams gave us all a reason to be proud of our Country. 
Some of our club members myself included were fortunate enough to watch the lads play against New 
Zealand at the Riverside Durham, not quite as exciting as the final but a fantastic atmosphere. Then there 
was THAT match against Australia at Headingly where Ben Stokes made history the likes of which I don’t 
think we’ll ever see again, being there was one of the most nerve racking, exciting cricket matches I have 
ever watched and sharing the experience with family and friends made it even more special. There were a 
good number of pints drunk that day I can tell you!  
Middleton Tyas Cricket Team ended the season mid table after several weekends where the weather literally 
washed the chance of any play well and truly away. Towards the end of this season they were struggling to 
get a full 11 which didn’t help matters.  Anyone interested in getting involved or just coming along to support 
the team would be made more than welcome, it’s a pleasure to watch on a sunny 
summers day (cannot guarantee this, it is 
England) in such a beautiful setting. There are no 
restrictions, all ages, ability and gender accepted, 
would be great to see some girls giving the lads a 
run for their place. 
Winter Nets- These are starting on Sunday 24th 
November at Longfield School 10.15 am – 11.15 
am cost -£5 per person For more information – 
Web site –http://middletontyas.play-cricket.com/ 
Contact details for the club- 
Marcus Burnett- Team Captain -07834 455568 -   
Ian Clark- Chairman -07711 149675  
Matt Hutchinson -07498 258293 
We are holding our annual Christmas Draw & 
Dominoes on Sunday 22nd December  
 

 

	

Middleton 

Tyas 
	



Memorial 

Hall 
	

Pric
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£12

.50 
	

Hog Roast 

with Vegetarian 

Option and 

Festive Treats! 
	



	

Festive Supper 
Friday 6th December 

7.30pm to 10.00pm 

Tickets available from the 

Village Shop 
(new	villagers	can	claim	one	free	ticket	per	household) 

	



 
 



 
CHURCH SERVICE DECEMBER 2019 

 

Sunday 1st December Advent Sunday Middleton Tyas 
9.30 Morning Prayer  Mr. H. Swanston 
Sidesmen Mrs. J. Fogarty Mrs. P. Swanston 
Reader Mrs. V. Thomas  
Readings Isaiah 2, 1-5  P1  Romans 13, 11-14 P2 
   
Sunday 8th December Second Sunday of Advent Middleton Tyas 
3pm  CAROL SERVICE  
Sidesmen  Mr. S. Hill Mrs. M. Hill 
   
Moulton No service at Moulton 
   
Sunday 15th December Third Sunday of Advent Middleton Tyas 
9.30 Holy Communion CW (T)  Rev. L. Ashton 
Sidesmen Miss M. Brown Mrs. S. Mahaffy 
Reader Mrs. E. Croft  
Readings James 5, 7-10 P 9 Matthew 11, 2-11 P9 
 
Sunday 22nd December Third Sunday of Advent Middleton Tyas 
9.30 Morning Prayer CW  Mr. M. Idale 
Sidesmen Mrs. E. Croft Mrs. J. Nimmins 
Reader Mrs. P. Swanston  
Readings Isaiah 35, 1-10  P7 Matthew 11, 2-11 P9 
   
Christmas Eve 4PM CRIB SERVICE Middleton Tyas 
   
Christmas Eve 6PM CAROL SERVICE  Moulton 
   
Christmas Day  Middleton Tyas 
9.30 Holy Communion CW   Rev. S. Ridley 
Sidesmen Mr. S. Hill Mrs. M. Hill 
Reader Mr. S. Hill  
Readings Hebrews 2, 10-18 P 25 Matthew 2, 13-23 P 26 
   
Sunday 29th December NO SERVICE AT MIDDLETON TYAS 
There will be a joint service of Holy Communion at Barton. 10.30 am 
   
Please note: Sunday 1st. December. The only Holy Communion Service in The Benefice 
is planned for Eryholme, at 11am, but at the time of this going to press that has not been 
confirmed.  
 
Cleaning Rota 
Dec 9-16 Mrs Parker & Mrs Thomas & Dec 23 – 30 Mrs Stead & Mrs Wood 
 
Church Flowers. 
There will be a service of Holy Communion at 9.30 on Christmas morning this year so we must try and 
make it look beautiful for that service and the Crib Service on Christmas Eve.  We have arranged  to meet 
in the church at 10am on Monday December 23rd to decorate.  Hope to see all flower ladies who can 
manage it then. 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

CHURCH SERVICE JANUARY 2020  

Would you please note that in the absence of a priest, we may have to change some service times 
and content. We aim to make sure that  there are services here each Sunday. Please bear with, 
and try to support the retired visiting clergy who are doing their best to cover the whole of the 
seven churches. Thankyou 

Sunday 5th. January Epiphany Sunday Middleton Tyas 
9.30 Holy Communion CW  Rev. S. Ridley 
Sidesmen Mrs. S. Vaux Miss M Brown 
Reader Mr. S, Hill  
Readings  Ephesians 3, 1-12 P 35 Matthew 2, 1-12 P 36 
   
Sunday 12th January 9.30 Epiphany 2 Middleton Tyas 
Morning Prayer CW  E. Croft 
Sidesmen  Mrs. P Swanston Mrs J Nimmins 
Reader Mrs.V Thomas  
Readings  Isaiah 49, 1-7 p40 John 1, 29-42 P 42 
 
Sunday 12th January Epiphany 2 Moulton 
Evening Prayer BCP  E. Croft 
 
Sunday 19th January Epiphany 3 Middleton Tyas 
11.00AM Holy Communion 
CW (T) 

 Rev. L. Ashton 

Sidesmen Mrs S Baxyer Mrs S Mahaffy 
Reader Dr. N. Weightman  
Readings 1, Corinthians1, 10-18 P 45 Matthew 4, 12-23 P 46 
 
Sunday 26th January Epiphany 4 Middleton Tyas 
9.30 Morning Prayer CW  Mr. M. Idale 
Sidesmen Mr S Hill Mrs M Hill 
Reader Mrs. S. Vaux  
Readings 1 Kings 17, 8-16 P 50 John2, 1-11 P 53 
   
   
 
The church cleaning roster for January 2020 is as follows: 
6th January to 13th January - Mrs White and Mrs Begley 
20th January to 27th January – Mrs Vaux and Mrs Nimmins 
 
 


